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May 17, 2018 
 
Ivey Green Jr. 
Postmaster 
Sebring FL 
 
    Re:  Concerns/Issues 
Ivey: 
 
On March 26, 2018 I sent you a letter addressing a few concerns that I had with regards to the Sebring 
Installation.  Today I want to address a few other concerns.  The first is that ‘if’ you place any employee in 
the temporary position of a 204B you must notify the APWU in ‘advance’ of any such detail.  Also, any 
so-called detail as a 204B can be for “no less than 14 days and no longer than 90 days for an absence 
and/or vacancy.” 
 
Article 37.3.A.8 from the Collective Bargaining Agreement states: 
 

Form 1723, Notice of Assignment, shall be used in detailing clerks to temporary non-bargaining unit 
positions (204b). The Employer will provide the Union at the local level with a copy of Form(s) 
1723 showing the beginning and ending of all such details. 
 

Article 1.6 states: 
 

204B DETAIL 
PS Form 1723, which shows the times and dates of the 204-B detail, is the controlling document 
for determining whether an employee is in a 204-B status. A separate PS Form 1723 must be 
used for each detail and a copy of the Form 1723 shall be provided in advance, to the union at 
the local level. 
 

Another concern that I have involves a pay error, which I am assuming was merely an overlook on either 
your part or that of one of your EAS staff.  PSE Eva Stopko was receiving Level 7 pay for the higher-level 
work she, is and has been, performing on Sundays for you.  Apparently, she did not receive it on the last 
pay-check so please make that adjustment and ensure that she continues to receive this going forward.   
Also, so that the APWU can certify that the work-schedules are correct, and that we can maintain a copy of 
each, please forward a copy of both work schedules for the Main Office and the Lake Jackson Branch to 
APWU Steward Billy Shannon on Wednesdays, and on Tuesdays for the Holiday work-schedules. 
 
Sincerely, 
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